ADDENDUM TO SURVEY REPORT
I have been asked to make some more information available re the Survey report.

When the Survey closed a total of 98 people had responded – this was 64 via social media and the rest (34) were emails to members. This does not necessarily mean that some of the social media responses were not from members – members may have chosen to respond via social media as in the email responses I was able to see who had responded.

Question 1 was skipped by 11 (what is FCA)

Question 2 was skipped by 2  (FCA responsibilities)

Question 3 was skipped by 1 (Aims of FCA)

Question 4 was skipped by 1 (Lockdown)

Question 5 was skipped by 14 (Cycling)

Question 6 was skipped by 9 (Gardening)

Question 7 was skipped by 1 (Carbon Emissions)

Question 8 was skipped by 1 (High Street Store)

Question 9 was skipped by 3 (what people want from FCA)

Question 10 was skipped by 4 (what is priority in Town)

Of the final comments I copied and put on to my report – 8 were made by members (or staff) of FCA – I did not complete the survey. This would suggest that some members and staff have concerns re how FCA is presenting itself. Due to confidentiality I will not be divulging the names of the staff or the members who made these comments; it is one comment per person – there was no facility for people to make more than one comment on any given question. It is therefore clear that alienation is from the community and also from members/staff.

I have also examined the draft report from the Consultation taken last year. The findings of this report are interesting but it should be noted, while reading them, that those attending were ‘specially invited and consisted of Board members, staff and selected volunteers. I am also attaching a copy of this report for comparison.

You will note that a lot of the comments made in the draft report are quite similar – ie "clique", "elitist", "money grabbing", "white middle class" "FCA has an agenda", "secretive", "benefitting the minority" and also lack of communication.  Again this would suggest some alienation from members/staff/volunteers.

It is always difficult to get responses that are challenging, but we do have positive signs in the fact that people are interested in the HSS, ReUSE, Garden and also Cycling. The conclusion drawn from this is that the areas of concern are communication, not feeling involved and the perception (rightly or wrongly) of the Board.

There is no “strategy” as such to instantly change this. Communication can be improved and other changes or measures can be implemented – see Recommendation in the main report.

Finally prior to issuing the survey I took advice from The Development Trust Association of Scotland who checked it over and confirmed that it was appropriate to send to the Community and that the questions posed and also the way the survey was to be conducted was in keeping with approved methods.

I hope this answers any questions and clarifies my initial report.

P A Mulgrew
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